REPORT 2002 JANUARY 21

CITY OF BURNABY EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council's approval:

#52/01 Christmas Dinner Grant

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$2.50 per person be awarded to Winch Tower Senior Citizens Tenants Association to assist with the cost of their 2001 Christmas Dinner.

REPORT

An application was received from Winch Tower Senior Citizens Tenants Association requesting a grant for their annual Christmas Dinner.

Request: Unspecified CPA: 2000 - \$2.50 per person

1999 - \$2.50 per person 1998 - \$2.50 per person

In keeping with Council's policy for awarding grants to seniors groups, the Executive Committee of Council recommends a grant in the amount of \$2.50 per person be awarded to the Winch Tower Senior Citizens Tenants Association to assist with the cost of their 2001 Christmas dinner.

#57/01 Canadian Red Cross

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$1,000 be awarded to Canadian Red Cross Society to assist with training costs for child abuse and relationship violence educators.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant to assist with training costs for child abuse and relationship violence educators. Since 1984, carefully screened and selected volunteers have successfully delivered child abuse and relationship violence prevention presentations to secondary school students and professionals working with youth.

CC: -CITY MANAGER

-DIRECTOR FINANCE

Request:

\$2,500

CPA: 2000 - \$1,000

1999 - \$1,000

1998 - \$1,000

The Executive Committee recommends that a grant in the amount of \$1,000 be awarded to Canadian Red Cross Society to assist with training costs for child abuse and relationship violence educators.

#01/02 Burnaby Citizens Crime Watch

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$5,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Citizens Crime Watch for 2002.

REPORT

An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the costs associated with recruiting volunteers for Burnaby Citizens Crime Watch.

This is a volunteer organization of concerned citizens who, in partnership with the Burnaby RCMP, prevent and reduce crime in the community. Mandated to "observe and report" suspicious activities to police, trained volunteers conduct vehicle patrols in designated areas acting as "extra eyes and ears." While on patrol, members watch for suspicious activity that may indicate a crime about to be committed, or one in progress. Such activities are then reported to the RCMP.

Funding will be used for items such as the purchase of new equipment and maintenance of existing equipment as well as for recruitment and training of new volunteers.

Request:

Unspecified

CPA: 2001 - Nil

2000 - Nil

1999 - \$3,500

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$5,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Citizens Crime Watch for 2002. The Committee also requested that City staff assist the organization in locating a desktop computer and software suitable for their needs.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor N.M. Volkow,

Chair

Councillor D.R. Corrigan,

Member

Councillor C. Redman,

Member